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Paradise Town Council 
March 6, 2024 
7:00 p.m.  
Paradise Town Hall, 9035 S. 100 W.  
 
Council Members Present: Doug Jewell, Devin Thomas, Whit Gale, Steve Gibbs, Alyssa Petersen (recorder) 
Community Members Present: None. 
 
1. Pledge of Allegiance- The pledge of allegiance was said.  

2. Prayer/Invocation/Reading/Thought- Doug Jewell gave the opening invocation.   

3. Minutes- The Minutes of February 21, 2024, were emailed to the Council before the meeting.  Doug made a 

motion to approve the Minutes, Whit seconded that motion. All in favor.  

4. Bills- Whit read the bills. Doug made a motion to approve the bills, Whit seconded that motion, all in favor.  

5. Public Comment- Nothing at this time.  

6. Purchase Requests – None at this time.  

7. Cemetery Sprinkler System- The Cemetery district is ready to move onto the next sprinkler system phase, 

Phase 3.  The bid received from Ideal Landscape was $14,800.00. It was split into 3 categories: Trenching- 

$1300.00, Sprinkler installation- $1,500.00, and Parts-$9,000.00.  

8. Unfinished Business-  

The Fire Chief went to the emergency preparedness meeting in Hyrum and reported back to Doug. There 

was a discussion on green waste and how to bill all of Paradise/Avon area and if that was a possibility.  

9. New Business- Nothing at this time.  

10. Council Reports- 

• Roads- Devin Thomas- Jeremy Hudson with the County reached out to see what roads would need chip-

sealed this year. Lee and Devin will go over which roads need to be sealed and get back to Jeremy.  

• Water-Whit Gale- The paperwork for the spring property is with Mike Olsen with Coldwater Ranch 

waiting on his signature, once he signs it, he will send it back to us.  

• Community- Steve Gibbs- Steve reported on the Youth Council and asked the Councils advice on how to 

meet. Steve would like to get them together once a month and get some plans in place.  

• Fire/Grants- Doug Jewell- The Fire Department applied for a FEMA Grant. They are hoping to hear back 

within the next few weeks. Ashley is free and has time to get sworn-in on Thursday March 21, 2024, 

6:00 p.m. That would be right before the Paradise Irrigation meeting on the 21st, which will start at 7:00 

p.m. The Council doesn’t think it will take long for the swear-in. Doug will be working with the Fire 

Department on getting a complete proposed budget for next year.  

 

11. Adjourn- Doug made a motion to adjourn, Whit seconded that motion. All in favor. Meeting adjourned at 

7:51 p.m.  
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_____________________________   _____________________________ 

Larry Johnson, Mayor      Alyssa Petersen, Clerk      

 
 


